




HCF contributed to the Together Scotland seminar 
on the State of Children’s Rights. HCF will continue 
to represent our constituents both nationally and 
locally wherever appropriate. 

Third Sector Integrated Working

HCF is a member of Highland Third Sector Interface, 
Highland Third Sector Children and Families Group 
(HTSCFG) and the Connections group. Currently 
the remit of these groups is under discussion with 
the idea of establishing a framework for how third 
sector groups in children’s services across Highland 
can get the information relevant to them from 
strategic meetings and also how they can contribute 
to service development. The PL is actively involved 
in these discussions. 

Collective Advocacy

HCF is also working with other organisations that 
listen to and hear from children and young people 
with additional support needs to ensure there is a 
collective advocacy voice in Highland, which does 
not duplicate work but builds on the participation 
of as wide a group as possible. To this end, HCF 
is seeking to connect with  SPEAK, Who Cares?, 
Advocacy Highland, 
Woman’s Aid, Connecting 
Young Carers and other 
groups and is proposing 
to develop a forum for 
these views to be shared 
and actions taken to be 
agreed. HCF continues 
to have good liaison 
with the Youth Convenor 
and Highland Youth 
Parliament.
HCF continues to work 
with Highlife Highland 
and Highland Youth 
Parliament with regards 
to the Youth Convenor 
recruitment process and 
other issues. 
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Consultation Work

The fi nal draft of the Child’s Plan consultation, “My 
Child’s Plan: My Views” 2014, was completed 
by Tracy Anderson before she fi nished work with 
HCF. The fi nal report has now been published and 
a presentation on its fi ndings will be made to the 
Education, Children and Adult Services Committee 
(ECAS) in May. 

HCF has been in discussion with the Head of 
Children’s Services and the Development Offi cer 
Disabilities to develop a consultation with children 
and young people and parent carers between 
April and July 2015 on Self-Directed Support and 
the fi nancial approaches presented to the ECAS 
committee in February 2015. This complex piece 
of work is required in a tight time-frame to meet the 
needs of the ECAS committee.  

HCF has been in discussion with the Children’s 
Champion, the Transitions Co-ordinator and others 
with regard to a transitions consultation from August 
2015 to June 2016.  This will be HCF’s main 
consultation in the coming year. The consultation will 
involve listening to young people who are expected 
to leave school between December 2015 and 
June 2016, young people who left school between 
December 2014 and June 2015 and young people 
on Positive Pathways or alternate provision.

 

HCF Representation

The  Policy  Lead  [PL]  has  been  representing  HCF  at  
a  number  of  For Highland’s Children  improvement  
groups,  ECAS meetings, Leadership groups, NHS 
Commissioning Groups and other groups as invited 
and available. At each of these meetings, the PL 
maintains a focus on our constituency, children and 
young people with additional support needs, and 
on the principle of meaningful participation. 

When issues are brought to the attention of HCF by 
young people or parent carers, we seek to gather 
evidence and context around these and lobby in a 
way that is proportionate, relevant and most likely 
to lead to change. 

HCF used the information gained from the “My 
Child’s Plan: My Views” review report to contribute 
to the consultation on the statutory guidance about 
the Child’s Plan. 

“You need a safe home with
people who love you but not

necessarily your family.”

‘My class teacher is helpful. She had a talk 
to the other children in my class about 
Tourette’s. Now they understand more 
about me they look out for me.’ 

(Bradley age 10) 

‘Having a Plan has meant I’ve had help 
with bullying, stress at home and 
transition from high school. Staff 
listen to me and have helped me get 
along well in my subjects.’

(Struan age 16)
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 Representing Children and Young 
People in Need in Highland

 Highland Children’s Forum is a parent carer 
founded and led charity that is committed to 
working to have the voice of children and 
young people with additional support needs 
of all kinds heard and appropriately acted on 
by those who design and deliver services.

 Full details of the Forum’s activities, 
constitution and fi nancing can be
obtained from it’s website:
www.highlandchildrensforum.org
Highland Children’s Forum
New Start Highland Offi ces
9 Carsegate Road North
Inverness IV3 8DU

Scottish Charity
SC031945

 Highland Children’s
Forum Committee 
During the year the following
members served on the
Forum’s Management Committee:
Frances Nixseaman
Acting Chair  
Rebecca Huxtable – Smith
Treasurer
Anne Watmough,
Christian Maclean, Clare Dyker,
Isobel Grigor, Mark Goodwill,
Kirsty Hunter
STAFF
Calum Munro
Policy Lead until December ‘15
Gillian Newman
Policy Lead from December ‘15

Tracy Anderson
Consultation Lead to September ‘14

Anne Ross
Consultation Lead from December ‘14

 In 2014/15 the Forum’s
Management Committee revised
the Vision, Mission and
Ambition:
Vision
That children and young people facing 
challenges are given opportunities to talk about 
their lives and that their views are listened to, 
respected and acted upon.

Mission
To enable children and young people facing 
challenges to have their voices heard. To 
represent them by infl uencing positive change 
in policy and practice which leads to better 
outcomes.

Ambition
Children and young people facing challenges 
are actively engaged in infl uencing service 
design, delivery and development.
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